Conductor Search Committee Report
March 2011

The Conductor Search Committee met on Tuesday March 15th at the Theatre Harrisburg Production Center. Present were Dan Deitzel, Russ Harr, Dave Walker and Paul Foltz, Chair. Karen Switzer was out of town.

The first order of business was the review of a job description for the artistic director. The only written description currently in use is that which is found in Article ten of the Chorus Bylaws. Additional duties were discussed and a list of primary/ancillary duties was developed. Dan agreed to take the list and refine them into a standard job description format.

The second item on the agenda was to generate an approximate time line for the search as well as a method for the search. It was decided that a first announcement would be made in May of this year. This would be made through all the electronic media on our list and by a direct emailing to possible candidates. These would include, but not be limited to, area universities and college music departments, the Central PA Chapter of the American Choral Directors Association, GALA, and personal contacts. This committee wanted to ask the P.R. Committee if they would work with us to develop the May press release that announces that 2011-12 will be Dave’s final year as Artistic Director and that the Chorus is opening up a search. After the initial blast of postings, additional postings would be added and up dated at regular intervals at job search engines, through the Gay and Lesbian Chamber of Commerce, the Community Center, other arts and non-profit organizations and even Craig’s list. If by July, there have not been adequate responses to the postings; the committee would then begin judiciously placing paid advertising for candidates. We wanted to exhaust all free advertising first before doing any paid work mostly because there was not money allocated for a director search in the current budget. We will need that to be addressed in next season’s budget.
It is hoped that by December a suitable pool of candidates will be assembled and interviews by the committee would take place in January/ February of 2012. Finalist for the position will be invited to do an audition rehearsal with the singers during the preparation of the “Best Of” concert from March until May. The singers will be asked to offer their impressions of each candidate. Their ratings along with the committee’s recommendations will determine the choice presented to the Board for approval at the May 2012 meeting and the new Artistic Director will be introduced, and hopefully conduct a piece, in the June concert.

Russ volunteered to write up the job announcement that we will use to send out to various media for approval at our next meeting which was set for Tuesday, April 19th. With that, the meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted 


Paul F. Foltz

Chair

